
 
  
 
 
 

Upcoming Advance CTE and Center to Advance CTE Board Meetings  
Advance CTE Board Meetings 

 Board Meeting on Governance – August 24, 2017 at 1:00 – 2:00 p.m. ET via conference call 
 Fall Meeting Board Meeting – October 16, 2017 at 9 a.m. – Noon ET at BWI Marriott Hotel 

The Center to Advance CTE Board Meetings 
 Fall Meeting Board Meeting – October 16, 2017 at 3:30 – 5:00 p.m. ET at BWI Marriott Hotel 

Joint Board Meeting  
 Fall Meeting Board Meeting – October 16, 2017 at 12:30 – 3:30 p.m. ET at BWI Marriott Hotel 

 
State CTE Director Changes  
Transitions 

 In June, Advance CTE received a number of notices regarding State Director 
transitions:  

o Tennessee: Casey Haugner Wrenn was appointed in late June to replace 
Danielle Mezera.  

o South Carolina: Ron Roveri has accepted a position at the local level, effective 
July 1. Advance CTE is working with the office to maintain communications 
during this transition. 

o Wisconsin: Kathy Cullen has announced that she will retire in September.  
 Additionally, the following states remain without permanent leadership: Alabama, 

DC, New York, Oregon, and Texas. 
 

Mentor pairings:  
 Cathie Raymond of Arizona has been matched with Thalea Longhurst of Utah.  
 Marci Johnson of Illinois has been matched with Guy Jackson of Wyoming.  

 
Administrative Updates 
 
We wish to extend a great big thank you to Jo Anne Honeycutt for her year as Advance CTE/The 
Center to Advance CTE”s President. Under her leadership we accomplished much – adopted the new 
membership structure, expanded the reach of the Center through grants that focused on parents and 
students perceptions of CTE and apprenticeship. We also had the highest-attended spring meeting on 
record and laid the groundwork for important work ahead – an expanded leadership program, Career 
Clusters task force and a new Perkins.   
 
We wish to thank Vanessa Cooley, State Director in Rhode Island for her service on the Board as a 
regional representative and to Rod Duckworth, who is finally able to catch a breath as he ends his 
tenure as an Advance CTE officer.  And finally, Tim Hodges, a public member of our Center Board. 

Advance CTE / Center to Advance CTE 
Board of Directors’ Update 

June 2017 

QUICK UPDATES 
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Thank you for sticking with us when we got into the weeds and for helping develop our memberships’ 
leadership and knowledge through Gallup resources.  
 
As of July 1, we welcome Meg Harvey, State Director in Maine to the Board, as a regional 
representative and Sarah Heath, State Director in Colorado, as our new Secretary/Treasurer. We look 
forward to learning from and with you!  And next month we’ll introduce you to the individual 
replacing Tim on the Center Board!  
 

Finance Update:   
  
As of June 30, the FY17 fiscal year comes to a close. We are working with the accountant to begin to 
close out the year’s financials. The numbers below do not reflect June reconciliations, which is when 
final adjustments are made to the accrual entries, bad debt is recognized for uncollectable income 
and payroll, benefits and investments for the month will be recorded. The annual audit will take place 
in mid-November.  
 

Advance CTE Budget Snapshot  Center to Advance CTE Budget  Snapshot 
 Received 101% of budgeted income  Received 88% of budgeted income 
 Expended 79% of budgeted expenses  Expended 59% of budgeted expenses 
 
Fundraising  
Advance CTE is currently pursuing a variety of federal, corporate and foundation contacts to discuss 
potential grants and contracts. Below is a chart explaining this month’s engagement with various 
development opportunities.   
 
 

Grant/Proposal/ 
Contract 

Organization 
/Partner 

Engagement  in Past Month Status 

Siemens 
Foundation 

 

This month, we had a call with our program officer who 
reported Siemens was extremely pleased with the research 
conducted by Advance CTE and the overall initiative. We 
are now working on a two-year grant proposal, which will 
continue to focus on providing technical assistance to 
states but also build a set of tools and trainings targeted at 
activating and recruiting champions within the guidance 
and career development community.  
 
A fuller update is below about Strategies for Recruiting 
Students into High-quality CTE below.  

Ongoing 
 

New Skills for 
Youth 

JP Morgan 
Chase 
CCSSO 

A fuller update is below about recent and upcoming 
initiatives and deliverables supported by the NSFY grant.  

Ongoing 

IDIQ – 
Connecting 
Secondary CTE 
& 
Apprenticeships 

OCTAE 

 Earlier this month, we released our major deliverable for 
this contract, a paper on sites that had connected 
secondary CTE students with apprenticeships. We are 
continuing to provide support for the final set of 
deliverables, which will be released by September 2017. 

Ongoing 

Strategic Priority: Ensure strong organizational governance and fiscal security for both Advance 
CTE and The Center to Advance CTE 
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New State 
Director 
Leadership 
Program 

PMIEF 

We made outreach to two funders/partners about possible 
support for our New State Director Leadership program. 
We had a very productive call with the Project 
Management Institute Education Foundation (PMIEF), 
which may lead to opportunities for in-kind resources and 
training around portfolio management for any and all 
members. We will know more about this opportunity in 
July. 

Preliminary 

Misc.  

Advance CTE participated in a funder-led meeting around 
career pathways, with a number of other national partners, 
state leaders and funders, including Siemens, JPMorgan 
Chase and the Ford Foundation. It’s unclear what the 
outcomes will be from this meeting.  
 
Advance CTE had a call with the PwC Charitable 
Foundation, at their request. They are interested in 
expanding into the CTE space and wanted to learn about 
us and what we see as the biggest challenges facing the 
field. We are planning to follow up in early July with a short 
document articulating some of those biggest challenges.  
 
In the month ahead, we have meetings scheduled with 
Joyce Foundation, Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation, John M 
Belk Endowment and Ballmer Group. 
 
We are also pursuing another NSF grant, in partnership 
with EDC, and in discussions with RTI regarding a potential 
collaboration to support states’ data and accountability 
needs.  

Preliminary  

 

 
Membership Update  
 In May, Advance CTE received 2 new memberships – both Associate, Non-state. 
 
Total membership as of June 30, 2017: 354 
 State Director: 54  
 Associate, State: 93 
 Associate, Non-state: 100 
 Organizational: 36 organizations (representing 107 individuals) 
 
FY 18 State Membership 
Because July 1 fell on a weekend, the expanded state membership was launched on June 28. Staff 
have given thoughtful consideration to the implementation process, understanding that more than 
half of the new state members are entirely new to Advance CTE – and for some, even to CTE overall. 
With that in mind, staff created a series of four emails to serve as a “New Member Toolkit,” which 
covers the administrative basics, as well as federal and state policy, and communications. All state 
members began receiving this email series on June 28, and will receive a weekly installment every 
Thursday. 

Strategic Priority: Provide, encourage and support professional learning to expand the skills, 
content knowledge and leadership of state CTE leaders. 
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In total, 45 states, 1 territory and the District of Columbia added 161 individuals to their state 
membership for FY18. Based on the discussion that took place during the Spring Board Meeting, the 
numbers below have been revised to remove the loose designations of “counterpart” and “Perkins 
manager” until we can get better data. Those two designations have been folded into either “other 
state agency” or “state CTE office” based on their employer. Here is a brief rundown of the numbers:  
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Member Resources and Supports  
 
State Policy Update:  
 
New Skills for Youth: The NSFY team continues to work with Phase Two states on refining their 
outcomes goals and designing an effective progress monitoring system. The project team has recently 
begun working on the NSFY Fall Convening, taking place in Cincinnati, Ohio November 1-3, 2017.  
 
Staff began drafting surveys directed at State CTE Directors as well as school counselors in preparation 
for the upcoming State of CTE report focused on career advisement. The survey will launch in early 
August.   
 
Rural briefs: Advance CTE staff are working on a three-part series examining access and quality of CTE 
in rural communities. The series will explore vexing challenges -- such as providing diverse program 
offerings, expanding the rural CTE teacher pipeline and increasing learning access to opportunities -- 
and will highlight innovative state solutions. Our team aims to conclude research shortly and plans to 
release the first brief in July or early August. 
 
Resource Center: June marked the 
first anniversary of the Learning that 
Works Resource Center’s launch. The 
website went live on June 22, 2016, 
and has seen remarkable success in 
that time. Over the past year, the 
reports, tools and policy profiles in 
the Resource Center have been 
accessed more than 80,000 times, 
demonstrating the platform’s 
continued value and utility in the 
field.  
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The most visited resource topic since the Resource Center was launched is Career Advisement, with an 
average of 197 hits every month. Additionally, three of Advance CTE’s publications were the most 
accessed resources over the past year. These include:  

 Credentials of Value: State Strategies for Identifying and Endorsing Industry-Recognized 
Credentials, 

 The State of Career Technical Education: Increasing Access to Industry Experts in High Schools and 
 The Value and Promise of Career Technical Education: Results from a National Survey of Parents 

and Students.  
Advance CTE is currently fielding a feedback survey to learn who is using the Resource Center, how 
they are using it, and what can be done to improve the quality of the content and design. Based on 
the feedback collected through this survey, we plan to identify modifications to make the Resource 
Center an even more valuable tool.  
 
Program Approval Policy Benchmark Tool: Staff used the Advance CTE Spring Meeting to test with 
members a draft slice of the program approval policy benchmark tool. This tool lists core elements 
necessary for any effective program approval policy, elements which were chosen based on research 
and interviews with State Directors in secondary and postsecondary. The tool also contains an 
illustrative rubric which further defines the core elements and helps states identify gaps in current 
policy. 
 
Based on feedback from the Spring Meeting, the tool is being updated, and will be shared again with 
volunteer states and partners in July for their review and feedback. The tool will be released in the fall, 
and staff are planning to offer a few states the chance to participate in an Advance CTE-led self-
assessment on the tool’s criteria.  
 
CTE Virtual Institute: Staff have continued work on the Virtual Institute, including drafting scripts for 
instructional videos. The Institute is a web-based, comprehensive crash course on high-quality CTE 
designed for new audiences with limited knowledge or awareness of the field. It will build upon 
resources in the Learning that Works Resource Center to guide participants along a modular 
exploration of the world of CTE, and will feature informative new videos and interaction with experts 
on staff. The Virtual Institute is scheduled to launch later this fall. 
 
Industry Expert Working Groups: Staff sent out invitations to select states and national partners for 
participation in working groups focused on increasing access to industry experts. The first will kick off 
in late July and will focus on exploring innovative roles outside of full-time teaching for industry 
experts. This group includes representatives from California, Hawai’i, Kentucky, Nebraska, Ohio, New 
Jersey, ACTE, Project Lead the Way and the US Chamber of Commerce Foundation. The second group, 
focusing on strategies within secondary and postsecondary relationships, will kick off in late August. 
Representatives from Hawai’i, Idaho, Iowa, Minnesota, North Carolina, Oregon, Tennessee, ACTE, Jobs 
for the Future and the National Alliance of Concurrent Enrollment Partnerships (NACEP) have 
confirmed their participation.  
 
Career Clusters Taskforce The Task Force will be comprised of about 12 - 15 national, state and local 
leaders from K-12, post-secondary, business and industry, and workforce development who can offer 
insights into where the framework can have the greatest impact and the steps Advance CTE should 
take to achieve such an impact.  
 
The Career Cluster Task Force’s Charge: 
Members of the Career Cluster Task Force will commit to engaging in a robust process, which utilizes 
various data and analyses and leads to the submission of final recommendations and action steps for 
Advance CTE. 
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Specifically, the Task Force will: 
1. Gain an understanding of the Framework’s influence and impact on the greater community of 
education, industry and policymakers at the national, state and local levels, leading to the 
identification of the key elements that drive stakeholder use of the existing framework. 
2. Come to agreement on the “non-negotiables” that define a successful CTE program and larger 
career readiness approach that must be included in the revised Framework. 
3. Ascertain how a revised Framework should reflect and promote relevant career readiness programs, 
policies and initiatives, leading to the achievement of career-ready learners and a well-skilled 
workforce. 
4. Frame a sustainable process that ensures a revised Framework’s ongoing relevance in an ever-
changing, dynamic world, including outlining an approach 
 
The first and only in person meeting of the Task Force will happen in late August. The goal is to bring 
forth a set of recommendations to the Board at the February 2018 strategic planning retreat.  
 
Meetings/Events  
 
Registration for the 2017 Fall Meeting will launch in mid-July. Staff have already been hard at work 
developing a high-quality agenda for this year’s meeting. Based on lessons learned from the Spring 
Meeting, staff are aiming to be able to post a robust agenda as early as mid-to-late July. The focus on 
the agenda will be on the first and fifth pillars of Putting Learner Success First and will bring back the 
successful workshop format, to provide deeper, more focused professional development along with 
our regular format of plenary and breakout sessions. 
 
 

  
This month we launched our blog series to highlight the opportunities and initiatives aligned with 
each principle.  
 

 
Federal Advocacy Plan:     
CTE received a great deal of attention in Washington during the month of June. As updates continue 
to trickle in about a tough fiscal environment and “tough choices” in the 2018 Fiscal Year (FY18) 
Budget, we have been meeting with congressional staff to ensure they are aware of the detrimental 
impact of a cut to the Perkins Basic State Grants. In addition, Workforce Development Week increased 
the focus on the skills gap, the need to better prepare students for the workforce, and how 
apprenticeship can help solve these issues. Immediately following Workforce Development Week, we 
saw the passage of H.R. 2353, the Strengthening Career and Technical Education for the 21st Century Act 
(which would reauthorize the Carl D. Perkins Career and Technical Education Act of 2006 (Perkins)) in 
the House. As such, we have been turning our attention to the Senate, where prospects for passage 
are not as optimistic as they were in the House.  
 

Strategic Priority: Build on our existing strong public policy leadership by developing and 
disseminating legislation and public policy that impacts education, economic and workforce 

development in support of expanded access to and quality of CTE.

Strategic Priority: Lead a cross-organizational and cross-state effort to successfully build 
awareness, advocacy and accomplishment of the Putting Learner Success First: A Shared 

Vision for the Future of CTE. 

http://blog.careertech.org/?p=13420
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-kHNDn_-xVWk_7R8FLQeTduj3yhhPoDeCSDV8Yf84IDXHHP__o7he6DvCY8FKkwfxFf7ogm86nftsnMYRLdmsyjVzeqXiebgsLwaNVlwNNRUAQY5vndUrIhr5V2j3mihxzD6RcYkeEayVP-eomJs2TEYoOoy-cv1I00yrJm6qd80dlkPVQBp5wKQsCJ-DFgL&c=6ntsQUjZIpwUSLZHn-cOhHcj-pUES1pP9gPx0zKbUZUIUt2EFLyGlg==&ch=1JNBS0UmY5XiqC_uHgCwS85P7ghV3Zxjupc5VHkbF1XA8B8x0dVkfA==
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Perkins: On June 22, the House of Representatives overwhelmingly passed H.R. 2353, the 
Strengthening Career and Technical Education for the 21st Century Act (which would reauthorize 
Perkins), by a voice vote (see our statement here and our summary of the bill here). Twenty five 
Representatives (both Democrats and Republican) from 19 states spoke in favor of the legislation prior 
to the vote. Advance CTE's Executive Director, Kimberly Green, was invited by congressional staff to 
participate in a press conference that occurred immediately following the passage of the bill. The 
press conference included remarks from seven Representatives from both sides of the aisle, all of 
whom spoke in favor of the bill. In addition, three other CTE leaders spoke (find more here) about the 
importance and value of CTE and passing this legislation.  
 
Before the vote, we sent a joint letter with ACTE to the House of Representatives expressing our 
support with the caveat that we have a remaining concern about the definition of a 
secondary CTE concentrator. While we are urging the Senate to take up Perkins reauthorization as 
soon as possible, congressional staff have indicated that they are unlikely to take up the bill before 
healthcare legislation is squared away. In addition, the same concerns about the authority of the 
Secretary of Education to negotiate performance targets with states and sanction states by 
withholding funds for failure to meet performance targets have arisen. The Leadership Conference for 
Civil and Human Rights raised these concerns in their letter to House of Representatives (which 19 
organizations signed onto) before the vote and we have heard from congressional staff that secretarial 
authority is likely to remain a sticking point.  
 
In an effort to urge the Senate to act on the bill, we have asked State CTE Directors from states with 
Senator on the Health, Education, Labor and Pensions (HELP) Committee to contact their Senators to 
urge them to take up Perkins reauthorization this year. The key messages we suggested were: (1) 
many states are in a holding pattern until a new law is passed, which would allow stakeholders to be 
engaged in developing a new plan that incorporates innovative ideas and best practices into their 
plans and (2) reauthorization sends a strong signal to appropriators who may not see cuts to CTE as 
significant since reauthorization is long overdue. In addition to this outreach, we will continue to work 
with partner organizations and congressional staff to develop and execute a strategy that will (ideally) 
result in a bipartisan reauthorization before the end of the year. We are concerned that the longer the 
process is drawn out, the greater the likelihood that (1) Perkins will become a highly politicized issue 
and (2) more groups will want to include additional provisions in the legislation (which will likely 
dilute the purpose and goals of the legislation).  
 
Budget / Appropriations:  On June 6, the Senate Labor, Health and Human Services, Education and 
Related Agencies Appropriations Subcommittee held a hearing on the President's FY18 Budget for the 
U.S. Department of Education (ED). Prior to the hearing, Advance CTE contributed to the written 
testimony submitted to subcommittee by the Campaign to Invest in America's Workforce. We also 
partnered with the Association for Career and Technical Education (ACTE) to send questions 
to members of the Subcommittee about the rationale for the proposed cuts to CTE.  
 
We have continued our advocacy efforts around the proposed cuts by meeting with several key 
Congressional staffers and will continue to meet with others over the summer. In addition, we 
released this opinion piece about the Administration's rationale for the cuts and this chart that shows 
the appropriations for Perkins since FY 2004. 
 
Congressional Offices Engaged in June 2017:  

 Phone calls with Steve Townsend, Sen. Enzi (R-WY)  
 Phone call with Allie Kimmel, Senate HELP Committee, Minority staff 
 Meeting with Robin Juliano, House Labor-HHS-ED Appropriations Subcommittee, Minority 

staff  

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-kHNDn_-xVWk_7R8FLQeTduj3yhhPoDeCSDV8Yf84IDXHHP__o7he9Kj5br0xNQlSD8-7W9ACvwe0dadNRJHhQVOdYKKnOyXXqbut2wzJAz0K8p3gZU2DXAyrGvPwI_c7yWFLfczFeGzacK8TfrBUfoRIVJ7IhvWPCNbAL_tsTJlapvWNLNnUavHCCx8Dh1Dp1LKPuSKHBmr-vy3gVgpuHJZhWocDztno5qjBQuoF0nCGT50QGJu17PxZNrUJh9H__0HFXt7wrcsCBxl_rGJpHSf7w1-zI_11I8A3RtUU9Q=&c=6ntsQUjZIpwUSLZHn-cOhHcj-pUES1pP9gPx0zKbUZUIUt2EFLyGlg==&ch=1JNBS0UmY5XiqC_uHgCwS85P7ghV3Zxjupc5VHkbF1XA8B8x0dVkfA==
https://cte.careertech.org/sites/default/files/H.R.2353_Summary_Analysis_Floor.pdf
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-kHNDn_-xVWk_7R8FLQeTduj3yhhPoDeCSDV8Yf84IDXHHP__o7he3VC9aNAjITqVOV4L6Zrpo3PfEKaSTfCaLyMJ2W8qaG1snJdDGZBiRBokX1nnzuiMpdCD0c_PjI8KObKeL4rfDujuOFb6YAXIhMKDQwz_m4EV6KgYIKWrbu6pWAotU2ImgBMoEiPzz1N&c=6ntsQUjZIpwUSLZHn-cOhHcj-pUES1pP9gPx0zKbUZUIUt2EFLyGlg==&ch=1JNBS0UmY5XiqC_uHgCwS85P7ghV3Zxjupc5VHkbF1XA8B8x0dVkfA==
https://cte.careertech.org/sites/default/files/ACTE_AdvanceCTE_HouseFloorLetter_062117_FINAL.pdf
http://civilrights.org/h-r-2353-strengthening-career-technical-education-21st-century-act/
http://www.americasworkforce.org/latest-action-list/2017/6/9/testimony-submitted-to-the-senate-subcommittee-on-labor-hhs-and-education-and-related-agencies-on-funding-for-federal-education-and-training-programs-at-labor-education-and-hhs
http://www.americasworkforce.org/latest-action-list/2017/6/9/testimony-submitted-to-the-senate-subcommittee-on-labor-hhs-and-education-and-related-agencies-on-funding-for-federal-education-and-training-programs-at-labor-education-and-hhs
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-kHNDn_-xVWk_7R8FLQeTduj3yhhPoDeCSDV8Yf84IDXHHP__o7he80KZxilgHtSklliuGDGNp7vjFGWd7N-nCS0eIIJjUNtmT28oCB2KMji7jtDnWHS7vvTvg3iGu5RiN7_F8EXjgMic9eZEwKLhny9-R-81MnKOF2dFIWtAJvG3UVu_606yXORz2CA8hMn3Nwx4DTXz4PoT7MZP6ObsuTHIJevzJzoDCjeqE7auRntLuIcAvY78R71Nq9FEIPL&c=6ntsQUjZIpwUSLZHn-cOhHcj-pUES1pP9gPx0zKbUZUIUt2EFLyGlg==&ch=1JNBS0UmY5XiqC_uHgCwS85P7ghV3Zxjupc5VHkbF1XA8B8x0dVkfA==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-kHNDn_-xVWk_7R8FLQeTduj3yhhPoDeCSDV8Yf84IDXHHP__o7he6DvCY8FKkwfyIG-TMplEdOA82xd-zPBgvcEBrqfE1DSZXc2GoGcwD8DWrdbpp6en8nrOAGHE3hrDfQHRczOjGLHeJfrU0ehzKbtPc1zgA677msT-2ebfVWqeOYRyh6KbZv1Dpq_avNpd5t5k2354aZ2aeoGx05JlZQ6a6U_prdpD7xyBpvMyOS1budZhiFpJxjpEiSqqaFTh8ohP4V7EWmwasQdTnAAKQ==&c=6ntsQUjZIpwUSLZHn-cOhHcj-pUES1pP9gPx0zKbUZUIUt2EFLyGlg==&ch=1JNBS0UmY5XiqC_uHgCwS85P7ghV3Zxjupc5VHkbF1XA8B8x0dVkfA==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-kHNDn_-xVWk_7R8FLQeTduj3yhhPoDeCSDV8Yf84IDXHHP__o7he640WCk-bVU2aPTyNpvvrl879_px72GfpvbLoZGZIcSduF4BUdiWvAeU_VSh3cFF2U9o161EiL_9z7NUGConMY_xG1YxVAZunIDdDIAZMr_suD-gKxjscuSsxgGIb5hZyt3vnbOEep01Ov1A5eMKFSw6G6DMta-9k2gf82o-diQ-UoxNRhnAqv59QmT6OcQjzqK-qMN3ZCAei91V5ASooRfBAUSe0cLGsDUOSu-cwMOvtYTXir86H7o=&c=6ntsQUjZIpwUSLZHn-cOhHcj-pUES1pP9gPx0zKbUZUIUt2EFLyGlg==&ch=1JNBS0UmY5XiqC_uHgCwS85P7ghV3Zxjupc5VHkbF1XA8B8x0dVkfA==
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 Meeting with Mike Gentile, Senate Labor-HHS-Education Appropriations Subcommittee, 
Majority staff 

 Meeting with Eva Vrana, Rep. Moolenaar (R-MI) 
 Meeting with Alicia Molt-West, Rep. Pocan (D-WI) 
 Meeting with Geoff Browning, Rep. Clark (D-MA) 
 Meeting with Cristina Diaz-Torres, Sen. Whitehouse (D-RI)  

 
COMMUNICATIONS REPORT 
 

 

Major Organizational 
Releases/Initiatives  

 The Value and 
Promise of CTE (368 
views)  

 Resource Center 
(1149)  

 Apprenticeship 
Report 
(291) 

Acquisition of site users 
 Organic search (47%) 
 Direct (33%) 
 Referral (18%) 

 

 

16 Blog Posts Published 
Most visited blogs:  

 New Resources to Help 
you Sell CTE To Parents 
& Students 

 CTE is Not an Either/Or  
 Secretary DeVos 

Defends Cuts to Career 
Technical Education, 
Continues to Promote 
School Choice 
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https://careertech.org/recruitmentstrategies
http://www.careertech.org/resource-center
https://careertech.org/resource/connecting-secondary-cte-and-apprenticeships
http://blog.careertech.org/?p=13287
http://blog.careertech.org/?p=13304
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Facebook: +30 
 
Twitter: +144 
 
 

 
Media 
Advance CTE was featured in the media this month including:  

 Preparing Students for  a Fluid World, Alexandria Gazette Packet 
 Some Basics on President Trump and Apprenticeships, AEI  
 Trump Makes a Big Push for High School Apprenticeships, Education Week 
 Lee’s Summit, Kansas City Both Under-Celebrated Technology Hubs, Lee’s Summit 

Tribune 
 

Advance CTE also published an op-ed with the Association for Career and Technical 
Education discussing the flawed justification for proposed CTE budget cuts.  
 
Strategies for Attracting Students to High-Quality CTE  
Staff has continued to develop resources for this initiative, with three being launched in July. 
Additionally, states have continued their pilot activities including New Jersey, which 
conducted a career fair with more than 300 students and parents featuring STEM careers. 
Maryland has conducted focus groups in two districts to better hone CTE messages that 
resonate with parents and students in those communities.  
 
Staff is continuing to work with the four states selected for technical assistance through 
monthly technical assistance calls, and bi-monthly cross-state calls.   

 
 
Below is a list of Advance CTE’s staff most impactful or otherwise notable engagement activities from 
last month 

EVENTS 
ATTENDED 

 Apprenticeship Forward partner meeting 
 Connecting Credentials workgroup on “Making All Learning Count” 
 Attended Aligning Systems and Policies to Support Multiple Postsecondary 

Strategic Priority: Expand awareness of, support for, and access to high-quality CTE by leading, 
building and maintaining strategic partnerships. 
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http://www.alexandriagazette.com/news/2017/jun/30/preparing-students-fluid-world/
https://www.aei.org/publication/some-basics-on-president-trump-and-apprenticeships/
http://blogs.edweek.org/edweek/high_school_and_beyond/2017/06/trump_makes_big_push_for_high_school_apprenticeships.html
http://lstribune.net/lees-summit-news/lee-s-summit-kansas-city-both-under-celebrated-technology-hubs.htm
https://medium.com/@ACTE/the-flawed-justification-for-proposed-career-tech-budget-cuts-6babc9cbc36c
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  Pathways AYPF/JFF Capitol Hill forum, Washington, DC 
 Attended STELAR I-STEM grantee conference, Arlington, VA 
 National Leadership and Skills Conference, hosted by SkillsUSA  
 Whiteboard Advisors’ Policy Forum  
 Women in Government Relations’ Education Task Force 2017 Legislative 

Forum  
 Senate CTE Caucus Briefing on  “Building America’s Infrastructure 

Workforce” 
 College in High School Alliance – HEA Subgroup Meeting by phone  
 PostSec Data Working Group Meeting  
 Four Committee for Education Funding (CEF) Meetings  
 Campaign to Invest in America's Workforce Meeting (by phone) 
 The Senate Labor, Health and Human Services, and Related Agencies 

Appropriations Subcommittee Hearing on the Department of Education 
Budget  

 Opportunity America’s Jobs and Careers Coalition Meeting 
 Workcred Credentialing Body Advisory Council 
 National Career Academy Coalition Board Meeting 
 National Coalition on Career Development  
 Funders meeting (Ford, JPMC, Dimon, Siemens, Bloomberg, etc.) 
 ANSI- CAPAC  
 

OTHER 
PARTNERS 
ENGAGED 

 

 Worked with AIR Center on Great Teachers and Leaders to plan workshops 
and working groups related to our December 2016 State of CTE report on 
industry experts 

 Continued working on the next State of CTE report with the American 
School Counselors Association, focused on career development 

 New America 
 Magnet Schools of America 
 Education Strategy Group (around ESSA brief) 
 DoDEA 
 Asia Society 
 Gulf Power 
 National Alliance for Partnerships in Equity 
 Meta Metrics 
 Harris School Solutions 
 Penn Foster  

 
 
 



Advance CTE Newsletter
June 2017

Your voice from the nation's capital 

Dear Members,

As I'm sure many of you have seen, the House of Representatives recently unanimously
passed H.R. 2353, the Strengthening Career and Technical Education for the 21st Century
Act, the bill that would reauthorize Perkins. This is an important time for CTE, so I urge you to
contact your Senators and encourage them to continue this bipartisan effort to complete Perkins
reauthorization this year! 

Also, I'm happy to announce that the Learning that Works Resource Center celebrated its one
year in June! We developed this center to help you find the most relevant policies, tools, guides
and reports related to CTE and career readiness. In just one year, the Resource Center has
grown to house over 200 materials, and was accessed nearly 80,000 times. Be sure to follow
our Resource Center update in this newsletter and please submit any resources that you think
should be included here.

Wishing you all safe and happy beginning to this summer season!

Sincerely,

Kimberly Green, 
Executive Director 

In This Issue

Member News

View from the Hill

State Policy Overview

Resource Center

Where We've Been

NEW RESOURCE!

Opportunities for
Connecting Secondary
Career and Technical
Education (CTE)
Students and
Apprenticeship
Programs

This report, commissioned
by the U.S. Department of
Education and prepared
by Advance CTE with
support from Jobs for the
Future, Vivayic and RTI
International, profiles eight

Member News

Don't Forget to Renew Your Advance CTE
Membership!
On July 1, we will begin a new fiscal year and another
year of membership. We value all of our members and
want to take this time to remind our Associate and
Organizational members to be sure and renew your
membership immediately to ensure there is no disruption
in your membership benefits!

Over the past year , Advance CTE has continued to be a
strong national advocate for high-quality CTE, bolstered our
state policy supports and launched compelling research
about how to communicate about CTE's value and promise.
All of our accomplishments are a joint venture between the
national staff and you - our members. Your membership
and participation in events, webinars and surveys ensures
we have a strong foundation to guide the mission and vision
of Advance CTE.  

Simply put, we couldn't do it without you! We look forward to
working with you and more success in the coming year. If
you have any questions about your membership, please

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-kHNDn_-xVWk_7R8FLQeTduj3yhhPoDeCSDV8Yf84IDXHHP__o7he9Kj5br0xNQlSD8-7W9ACvwe0dadNRJHhQVOdYKKnOyXXqbut2wzJAz0K8p3gZU2DXAyrGvPwI_c7yWFLfczFeGzacK8TfrBUfoRIVJ7IhvWPCNbAL_tsTJlapvWNLNnUavHCCx8Dh1Dp1LKPuSKHBmr-vy3gVgpuHJZhWocDztno5qjBQuoF0nCGT50QGJu17PxZNrUJh9H__0HFXt7wrcsCBxl_rGJpHSf7w1-zI_11I8A3RtUU9Q=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-kHNDn_-xVWk_7R8FLQeTduj3yhhPoDeCSDV8Yf84IDXHHP__o7he9Q6aVJB02vp_Z8VktAWL-oEV3gxG_TZCQ3IIQrYppsQoF9JBY8mWPZGFOR4MUe4tu9qb6-sFBNxEKBDsVf9EK8YmuQeTWfO-SIGQzurg2Z30FVcIgbQ2Cvs6IRlpUeVY6EiNPMp0T8E&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-kHNDn_-xVWk_7R8FLQeTduj3yhhPoDeCSDV8Yf84IDXHHP__o7he9Q6aVJB02vpNJ0Muqx2l8uof50B7X0uEjRqpLk4EKHrBJlInijyRFfMPlJWMaot3WS3JPtxFOGTdZvyQdyM2VJ1Xdn1mIehsIXwsCQwyJVX4uVL8LtaKzhzp1TGtiAuPrl7bF_L5yN5dz0tjNvHyUNImbvt9HHxJA==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-kHNDn_-xVWk_7R8FLQeTduj3yhhPoDeCSDV8Yf84IDXHHP__o7he5Lg6YCwxmlUhV9F1bLCMIkFeOvaGYTJYA5kkuHh0gAd5agEmEuWBdBSZhGaa_Rzx263dvl59pToKeXyBU5RA5AZXJlLwUJLQ5LuckUZECuolpitvZ6rIdS8uEL3FVIWubuNx0TF67DO&c=&ch=


secondary apprenticeship
programs to identify
strategies to connect CTE
with apprenticeship
programs. 
Read the report

contact Andrea Zimmermann.

Save the Date: 
Fall Meeting Registration Launch
Registration for the 2017 Fall Meeting will launch on July
12. We always look forward to seeing our members at our
biannual meeting and hope you can join us this year. The
Fall Meeting will take place October 16-18 at the BWI
Marriott in Baltimore, Maryland.

Opportunity: 
America Achieves recently launched a new fellowship
program in Louisiana focused on career readiness. Through
the program, Louisiana Educator Voice Fellows will learn
about the rapidly changing economy and help create a
new generation of curricular resources that inspire all
students to prepare themselves for college and career
success. 

America Achieves is looking for a Lead Product Developer
and/or nominations of CTE teachers, counselors, school
leaders or district administrators to participate in the
Fellowship. 

View from the Hill

CTE was front and center in the month of June on Capitol Hill! From the focus on the 2018
Fiscal Year (FY18) Budget, to Workforce Development Week, to the passage of H.R. 2353, the
Strengthening Career and Technical Education for the 21st Century Act (which would
reauthorize the Carl D. Perkins Career and Technical Education Act of 2006 (Perkins)) in the
House, there was no shortage of activity.

On June 6, the Senate Labor, Health and Human Services, Education and Related Agencies
Appropriations Subcommittee held a hearing on the President's FY18 Budget for the U.S.
Department of Education (ED). Prior to the hearing, Advance CTE contributed to the written
testimony submitted to subcommittee by the Campaign to Invest in America's Workforce. We
also partnered with the Association for Career and Technical Education (ACTE) to send
questions to members of the Subcommittee about the rationale for the proposed cuts to CTE.
We appreciated the questions asked by both Senators Shelby (R-AL) and Baldwin (D-WI)
about the cuts and that Senators Blunt (R-MO), Schatz (D-HI) and Murphy (D-CT) all made
mention of the cuts in their remarks.

We have continued our advocacy efforts around the proposed cuts by meeting with several key
Congressional staffers and will continue to meet with others over the summer. In addition, we
released this opinion piece about the Administration's rationale for the cuts and this chart that
shows the appropriations for Perkins since FY 2004.

On June 22, the House of Representatives overwhelmingly passed H.R. 2353, the
Strengthening Career and Technical Education for the 21st Century Act (which would
reauthorize Perkins), by a voice vote (see our statement here). Immediately following the vote,
Advance CTE's Executive Director, Kimberly Green, participated in a press conference on the
bill, during which seven Representatives spoke in favor of the bill and three other CTE leaders
spoke (find more here).

Before the vote, we sent a joint letter with ACTE to the House of Representatives expressing our

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-kHNDn_-xVWk_7R8FLQeTduj3yhhPoDeCSDV8Yf84IDXHHP__o7hew6Rwe9bOX5eWZcihDwe5gnX2fh_6aNVgrHhe4DfZ4SIOxTyQmnnVxp0a7yMkvvmoYpHI_-vMvM35nxGE3vEaVG4KUCOK1tAP5NnmahmVhp_oB7qqjNDNNd178iHUbXL60TCgdbc_ZkFj7a0CK3tLjbG5fVYR1txWs9eJ4LRaeExjSSpFIhixle02DGkupmO6w==&c=&ch=
mailto:azimmermann@careertech.org
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-kHNDn_-xVWk_7R8FLQeTduj3yhhPoDeCSDV8Yf84IDXHHP__o7he640WCk-bVU2C_Vz8tWI4VeY4SGHqeOISnkQd9yPpWSurgFqUgi_K1NfbIq_6ZrOFWTW-VLTv9qOtf7akJntMcTCkqOu8OZG5D2tMM-abHO4moZBEEijvl7TMx7zwvkleui-LgbGQgRkT4qX2Hz4cxg=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-kHNDn_-xVWk_7R8FLQeTduj3yhhPoDeCSDV8Yf84IDXHHP__o7he640WCk-bVU2jkb892wGEhRGCkv0iu2Slj_iYU9bmvtl2HIBUsiXS_d_bGrovwlLgVrArx3ioH42FsSqGyoaGWV_L18qz5Umeh-5h4HwryBh6tGwNRF9at3loaZIY_vk6cipy1ZHBA9rYL2DeXYVEXY=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-kHNDn_-xVWk_7R8FLQeTduj3yhhPoDeCSDV8Yf84IDXHHP__o7he6DvCY8FKkwfxFf7ogm86nftsnMYRLdmsyjVzeqXiebgsLwaNVlwNNRUAQY5vndUrIhr5V2j3mihxzD6RcYkeEayVP-eomJs2TEYoOoy-cv1I00yrJm6qd80dlkPVQBp5wKQsCJ-DFgL&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-kHNDn_-xVWk_7R8FLQeTduj3yhhPoDeCSDV8Yf84IDXHHP__o7he80KZxilgHtSklliuGDGNp7vjFGWd7N-nCS0eIIJjUNtmT28oCB2KMji7jtDnWHS7vvTvg3iGu5RiN7_F8EXjgMic9eZEwKLhny9-R-81MnKOF2dFIWtAJvG3UVu_606yXORz2CA8hMn3Nwx4DTXz4PoT7MZP6ObsuTHIJevzJzoDCjeqE7auRntLuIcAvY78R71Nq9FEIPL&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-kHNDn_-xVWk_7R8FLQeTduj3yhhPoDeCSDV8Yf84IDXHHP__o7he6DvCY8FKkwfyIG-TMplEdOA82xd-zPBgvcEBrqfE1DSZXc2GoGcwD8DWrdbpp6en8nrOAGHE3hrDfQHRczOjGLHeJfrU0ehzKbtPc1zgA677msT-2ebfVWqeOYRyh6KbZv1Dpq_avNpd5t5k2354aZ2aeoGx05JlZQ6a6U_prdpD7xyBpvMyOS1budZhiFpJxjpEiSqqaFTh8ohP4V7EWmwasQdTnAAKQ==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-kHNDn_-xVWk_7R8FLQeTduj3yhhPoDeCSDV8Yf84IDXHHP__o7he640WCk-bVU2aPTyNpvvrl879_px72GfpvbLoZGZIcSduF4BUdiWvAeU_VSh3cFF2U9o161EiL_9z7NUGConMY_xG1YxVAZunIDdDIAZMr_suD-gKxjscuSsxgGIb5hZyt3vnbOEep01Ov1A5eMKFSw6G6DMta-9k2gf82o-diQ-UoxNRhnAqv59QmT6OcQjzqK-qMN3ZCAei91V5ASooRfBAUSe0cLGsDUOSu-cwMOvtYTXir86H7o=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-kHNDn_-xVWk_7R8FLQeTduj3yhhPoDeCSDV8Yf84IDXHHP__o7he9Kj5br0xNQlSD8-7W9ACvwe0dadNRJHhQVOdYKKnOyXXqbut2wzJAz0K8p3gZU2DXAyrGvPwI_c7yWFLfczFeGzacK8TfrBUfoRIVJ7IhvWPCNbAL_tsTJlapvWNLNnUavHCCx8Dh1Dp1LKPuSKHBmr-vy3gVgpuHJZhWocDztno5qjBQuoF0nCGT50QGJu17PxZNrUJh9H__0HFXt7wrcsCBxl_rGJpHSf7w1-zI_11I8A3RtUU9Q=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-kHNDn_-xVWk_7R8FLQeTduj3yhhPoDeCSDV8Yf84IDXHHP__o7he3VC9aNAjITqVOV4L6Zrpo3PfEKaSTfCaLyMJ2W8qaG1snJdDGZBiRBokX1nnzuiMpdCD0c_PjI8KObKeL4rfDujuOFb6YAXIhMKDQwz_m4EV6KgYIKWrbu6pWAotU2ImgBMoEiPzz1N&c=&ch=


support with the caveat that we have a remaining concern about the definition of a secondary
CTE concentrator. While the prospects for this bill in the Senate are unclear, we remain
committed to working with key staff on fixing this issue and urging the Senate to take up
Perkins reauthorization as soon as possible. 

State Policy Overview

June saw state policy activity related to accountability, new scholarship programs and
graduation requirements. As we kick off the summer lull, here's a short roundup of legislative
activity for the past month.

P-TECH is coming to Texas. In May the state legislature passed SB22, establishing a
statewide Pathways in Technology Early College High School program. Starting fall
2017, districts and open enrollment charter schools will be able to apply for startup
funding to establish a P-TECH program, which allows learners to graduate in six years
with an associate's degree or two-year postsecondary certificate and work-based
learning experience.
The Texas legislature also modified the state's A-F accountability system that was
adopted in 2015. Under the new changes, the "Student Achievement" measure - one of
three - will include dual credit attainment, military enlistment, industry certification
attainment and admittance into a postsecondary industry certification program.
Minnesota's omnibus higher education appropriations bill for the 2018-19 biennium
established a $1 million Workforce Development Scholarship pilot program and
provides funding to develop new concurrent enrollment courses.
Meanwhile, Vermont passed an economic development bill that, among other things,
establishes a Career Pathways Coordinator position within the Agency of Education to
serve as a point person for interagency efforts to develop curriculum and design
statewide career pathways.
And in Pennsylvania, CTE students will now have more flexibility in meeting high
school graduation requirements after HB202 waived Keystone exam requirements. CTE
concentrators will now be able to demonstrate competency by meeting grade-based
requirements and either earning an industry credential in their program of study or
passing a technical skills assessment.

As always, stay up to date with the latest state CTE policy with Advance CTE's State Policy
Updates blog. 

Learning that Works Resource Center

This month marks the one-year anniversary of the Learning that Works Resource Center.
Instead of our usual update featuring new and interesting resources, we would like to share a
few interesting facts.

The Resource Center includes more than 200 hand-curated reports, tools and policy
profiles related to CTE and career readiness
Since the Learning that Works Resource Center was launched in June 2016, resources
have been accessed nearly 80,000 times
The most popular resource topic in the Resource Center is "Career Advisement"
The three top-visited resources over the past year are:

Credentials of Value: State Strategies for Identifying and Endorsing
Industry-Recognized Credentials
The State of Career Technical Education: Increasing Access to Industry
Experts in High Schools
The Value and Promise of Career Technical Education: Results from a
National Survey of Parents and Students

We would also love to hear your thoughts about the Resource Center. Have you found it

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-kHNDn_-xVWk_7R8FLQeTduj3yhhPoDeCSDV8Yf84IDXHHP__o7he640WCk-bVU2BEz1B7gVXYoxHg0pn9zkDW5x33scLx7InnT20_WZfoqNN1AyPCebf7mXu7dISkJB6zka6zv-OpGCtegCu1AC-3NX9ig5R--ti3vo_jhxniwUCCsYWfqod8qz-E07bF3arV-cXax25QgqVDZQhrUjvde_UyH5YWMHpKGzknP04pW6znZnvvJD9PUhR1xbbZyi&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-kHNDn_-xVWk_7R8FLQeTduj3yhhPoDeCSDV8Yf84IDXHHP__o7he640WCk-bVU2E7iXJrSrNwO6rWMg8ff4XUgwPcX-7AuylC0u5W2cZPu67ayccDnjSk81MGKJfdekIoV7lnmkLt7mp4wnDK3T0PfEhYuZBKvDv82PFdLCyxENS3JK2WA5Bazn136YUXZnA9aWbYBnBJXvfbO1Xp98ZI5AyIAZYVwWmGlsCksbdy4L0gQHLrWJzw2T8d-HLhDQ&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-kHNDn_-xVWk_7R8FLQeTduj3yhhPoDeCSDV8Yf84IDXHHP__o7he640WCk-bVU2leXRKz02ra29stpy74qNEb-fbubPzPC3HnRTPcLu1oOGQ32ItF8GjMRrhn_XbrPRZs9bNETALUSRGHMWawtf0CMnodKtfGrvGUfaVxcUWDyTejgWxQ-7qH-26XlbZUqEz7sYX8ycx7DDpZZChgoMUAZOCxRQqgBkYNCIfgY4qu2Lk9rMIfBypQdBe6Av_Oea&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-kHNDn_-xVWk_7R8FLQeTduj3yhhPoDeCSDV8Yf84IDXHHP__o7he640WCk-bVU2FYqcEm9DMfn0YWhqcMVIyDHh2WqmO1huQGxerbSNM1sa0v53UgtxmpnSxArCQ5m6YVF-4lvmjjHHRiUs22BFVKS4llsuWab9r9fee9lYBiZD4ifXDVQ-JWEAirmPaGaowBZERvr0pJMod_nt-OjlbWYfFNj7Y7PZ&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-kHNDn_-xVWk_7R8FLQeTduj3yhhPoDeCSDV8Yf84IDXHHP__o7he640WCk-bVU2hJJJwNEjDWgLgQHhK17b0zlZ-F6r_5sBfnP2jP-jMD3EEIGntq4yQucNpc58q2N7IPMM1EP4oVzIDHEym6k28WBVokAGV4TBPDhrOsYGM4SdtVEHiZpfGFjQZm758GxVaVcQsfjDtYVX0ryen4Um-yiP0fkcm84tzEPWOnA5LrTHqyBZ2jVXQ95suXGnAm86iek32g_xYgP2fIPOg8-XgQUCqE0Zvb4BX2B3NZY1Tns=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-kHNDn_-xVWk_7R8FLQeTduj3yhhPoDeCSDV8Yf84IDXHHP__o7he50MdbaGSDTRs0zlsR3d0Gyzthd4k-eaUhQ9LgALFRBTGabb_gPH4xPW9gbw-BN9wNG2Ir4d3yl7EiImlWhhDWDXIp4kchh2_u28mYiLhJVAb9loHKCrA4x-OgdB5-168wTwG21AO1CLxkJ8njjVqUuV_xo3_Ran4A==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-kHNDn_-xVWk_7R8FLQeTduj3yhhPoDeCSDV8Yf84IDXHHP__o7he9Q6aVJB02vp_Z8VktAWL-oEV3gxG_TZCQ3IIQrYppsQoF9JBY8mWPZGFOR4MUe4tu9qb6-sFBNxEKBDsVf9EK8YmuQeTWfO-SIGQzurg2Z30FVcIgbQ2Cvs6IRlpUeVY6EiNPMp0T8E&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-kHNDn_-xVWk_7R8FLQeTduj3yhhPoDeCSDV8Yf84IDXHHP__o7hezSC8itoO8LZgntYHzN4zRgVGGi8PYgnElntaZur9LQKu9KFf1V8uVBRgWYy7I-lj3DDc8IoW8c8EDQdbeIugcOah-1BjkBvgf0Dns3ECVK4BkH2DM4MFViuMEbP-sP2JU6moOl8RqMa4ZBq5uO3ZqWUYeu1vaeVkA==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-kHNDn_-xVWk_7R8FLQeTduj3yhhPoDeCSDV8Yf84IDXHHP__o7he9GOkOshp9xHhSA4YtJFXAnxIMe5kZrsoza2Jr6dWCJllAon9cb__-XCVegkVDq462v1UqZ4pBsoaYdMoxB1mkWvlKxAF9X0BTsZMSkyAwnd9jHR4wspIVj3KUrVjU1461WvRa9bNO1ramNNvJ0SXzc7H36LS8YUZpyI4j07EiQPkKfjjniNA_st4zzBIrF_bRWLZiePAmms&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-kHNDn_-xVWk_7R8FLQeTduj3yhhPoDeCSDV8Yf84IDXHHP__o7he_k7qqPWt4aRQmrvxcTe9ROJ90pDSVmebLMvZQcjlvajJiZ6EvWc5mFxQ_mj8Cda7AvMOmFYI9__ltTGKj6E8pI-a1VoWbPgB6gaffdMHSXCdAKqCwIVkp2VYyI-A6tSvh9oQwHP0MHHQw65y4H5N0Dd7WF-3RQn0OK7JF3YEFShJWT3N5uk7_0wth81sM5pta7bvnlaljCZ&c=&ch=


valuable? Could it be improved? We invite you to fill out the Learning that Works Resource
Center feedback survey here and share your thoughts!

Where We've Been 

We've attended a number of events, meetings and presentations this month including:  

Committee for Education Funding Meeting 
National Leadership and Skills Conference, SkillsUSA
Policy Forum, Whiteboard Advisers
Education Task Force 2017 Legislative Forum, Women in Government Relations
Briefing: Building America's Infrastructure Workforce, Senate CTE Caucus
College in High School Alliance Higher Education Act Subgroup Meeting 
Hearing: Department of Education Budget, Senate Labor, Health and Human Services,
and Related Agencies Appropriations Subcommittee
Apprenticeship Forward Partner's Meeting 
Connecting Credentials: Making All Learning Count a Reality Working Group 
New Jersey Department of Education Career Fair 
Maryland Department of Education Focus Group 
STELAR I-STEM Conference 
American Youth Policy Forum and Jobs for the Future Briefing on Postsecondary
Pathways 
New Skills for Youth Project Team Meeting, Council of Chief State School Officers,
Education Strategy Group  
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